REAL ESTATE EXCIST TAX (REET)
ANALYST: MARY BOURGUIGNON

REET 1
	
	
	2025 Proposed
	
	2026-2027 Projected
	
	2028-2029 Projected

	Revenues
	
	$6,244,807
	
	$22,900,000
	
	$23,700,000

	Expenditures
	
	$6,244,807
	
	$22,900,000
	
	$23,700,000

	Major Revenue Sources: Real Estate Excise Tax



REET 2
	
	
	2025 Proposed
	
	2026-2027 Projected
	
	2028-2029 Projected

	Revenues
	
	$6,592,386
	
	$22,000,000
	
	$22,800,000

	Expenditures
	
	$6,592,386
	
	$22,000,000
	
	$22,800,000

	Major Revenue Sources: Real Estate Excise Tax



DESCRIPTION

King County levies two Real Estate Excise Taxes (REET) on sellers of real property in unincorporated King County. Each tax is 0.25% of the property value and each is regulated by both State law and the King County Code.

REET 1 is permitted by State law to be used to finance capital improvements that are listed in the capital facilities plan element of the Comprehensive Plan, or for housing relocation assistance.[footnoteRef:1] The King County Code specifies that these proceeds may only be used “for capital needs of the unincorporated area of the county.”[footnoteRef:2] [1:  RCW 82.46.010]  [2:  K.C.C. 4A.200.580] 


REET 2 is permitted by State law to be used for limited types of capital projects identified in the capital facilities plan element of the Comprehensive Plan, including, through the end of 2025, capital facilities for those experiencing homelessness or for affordable housing projects.[footnoteRef:3] King County Code requires that REET 2 only be used for the "planning, construction, reconstruction, repair, rehabilitation or improvement of parks located in or providing a benefit and open to residents of the unincorporated area of King County.”[footnoteRef:4] [3:  RCW 82.46.035]  [4:  K.C.C. 4A.200.590.E] 


Figure 1 below shows actual and projected REET revenues from 2014 through 2033. According to the Executive's proposed budget, REET revenue declined in 2022 and 2023, driven by the slowdown in the housing market and higher interest rates. Current estimates project a gradual recovery in REET revenue through 2033. The County expects to collect $20 million in 2025. As the chart below shows, REET revenues are anticipated to remain between $20 million to $22 million per year through 2033.

Figure 1: REET Revenue 2014 through Projected 2033
[image: ]
Source: Executive Proposed 2025 Budget

SUMMARY OF PROPOSED BUDGET AND CHANGES

In the 2025 proposed budget, REET would support Roads Services Division and Parks Division capital projects through transfers to the Parks and Roads Divisions. 

REET proceeds are proposed to be used for the following in the 2025 budget:

· $8.6 million for Parks to fund various projects including fish passage projects; improving bridge and trestle structures on the Snoqualmie Valley, Burke Gilman, and other Regional Trails; and rehabilitation of existing parks facilities including completion of the ADA Transition Plan and progress on electric vehicle infrastructure.
· $1.8 million for debt service for the central maintenance facility and bridge replacement projects.
· $2.4 million for Road Services to fund projects in unincorporated King County including roadway preservation, bridge replacement design, and the removal of fish barriers.

KEY ISSUES

Staff have not identified any key issues with this budget.
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